
First Name Last Name Representing Support Oppose Concerned Total
Written or

Voicemail
Ward Address Phone Number Email Address Date

13 0 8 21

Nicole Heglund Reno Jazz Orchestra
1 Written Ward 3

2590 Orovada Street, Reno, NV 89512 775-338-5955 nichole.heglund@renojazzorchestra.org March 19, 2024 at 12:03 PM

Barb Stinson 1 Written Barbarastinson@yahoo.com March 21, 2024 at 4:43 AM

J.D. McCrillis 1 Written 4750 Joule Street, Reno, NV 89502 775-848-9913 JDM@freatcabinets.com March 22, 2024 at 9:45 AM

Jacqueline

All Nevada Board of 

Directors
1 Written Ward 1

250 Court Street 775-826-6100 jclay@artsforallnevada.org March 21, 2024 at 9:25 AM

Anonymous 1 Voicemail 775-354-6867 March 14, 2024 at 8:19 AM

Anonymous 1 Voicemail 775-685-3583 March 14, 2024 at 12:11 PM

Anonymous 1 Voicemail 718-459-5409 March 20, 2024 at 12:24 PM

Anonymous 1 Voicemail 775-354-6867 March 21, 2024 at 2:47 PM

Jody Perkins 1 Written jojonewberry@sbcglobal.net March 24, 2024 at 7:58 PM

Sid & Judi Gesh 1 Written Ward 2 9930 Bandana Way 775-852-2126 gjudi@charter.net Mon 3/25/2024 9:50 AM

Paula Patterson
1 Written

Unincorporated Washoe 

County 14663 Gold Run Drive 321-446-3890 ppmtnfolks@gmail.com 3/25/24, 9:46 AM

Amanda Bouse 1 Written Ward 2 10772 Stone Hollow Dr 89521 775-737-1886 argourdon@yahoo.com 3/25/24, 9:46 AM

Marcy Connington 1 Written Ward 2 11044 lamour lane reno 89521 702-302-3643 Marcyconnington@yahoo.com 3/25/24, 9:45 AM

Kay M White 1 Written Ward 2 11003 Lamour Lane 775-376-8596 kaymwhite2014@gmail.com March 24, 2024 at 9:51 PM

Shannon Hill
1 Written

Unincorporated Washoe 

County

4400 Eastlake Blvd, Washoe Valley, 

NV 89704 650-483-5981 Shannon.hill.teach@gmail.com 3/25/24, 9:45 AM

Janice Perry
1 Written

Unincorporated Washoe 

County 2949 Ruby Desert Drive Reno 89521 559-250-1333 hjkperry@sbcglobal.net 3/25/24, 9:45 AM

Andrea Phillips 1 Voicemail 714-401-5182 Mon 3/25/2024 11:36 AM

Judy Covert 1 Written Ward 2 March 25, 2024 at 4:40 PM

Kelly Hyatt 1 Written 355 taurus circle reno 775-530-7741 wildmustangkelly@gmail.com 3/26/2024 20:20

Vincenzo Pellegrino 1 Written cenzipellegrino@gmail.com 3/26/2024 14:11

Aubrey Adams 1 Voicemail City of Sparks 5305599069 Tue 3/26/2024 2:14 PM
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FW: Public Comment Received - 2024-03-27 PC Meeting - public comment regarding
ARPA funding

Cali Shy <ShyC@reno.gov>
Tue 3/26/2024 2:23 PM
To:​Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>​

1 attachments (76 KB)
Public Comment - 5 - 2024-03-27.pdf;

 
 

Cali Shy
(She/Her/Hers)

Planning Technician
Development Services
775-393-1039 (o) or 775-895-9019 (c)
ShyC@Reno.Gov
Working hours: Monday-Thursday 7am-5:30pm
1 E. First St., Reno, NV 89505
 
Reno.Gov | Connect with us:         

 
 
From: Carter Williams <WilliamsCa@reno.gov>
Sent: Tuesday, March 26, 2024 1:20 PM
To: Reno Planning Commission <RenoPlanningCommission@reno.gov>
Subject: Public Comment Received - 2024-03-27 PC Meeting - public comment regarding ARPA funding
 

The public comment form has a new entry from the public:

 

Planning Commission Meeting Date: 2024-03-27

Agenda Item or Case Number: public comment regarding ARPA funding

Comments:

Dear Honorable Council Members, Today i am asking for you to allocate ARPA funds to finance the
completion of the planned Virginia Range fencing project that Councilwoman Duerr has worked so
tirelessly to put together. This fence is a needed more than 10 year old project that is very important
to the safety of not only the wild horses on the Virginia Range but more importantly protecting the
lives and property of the residents who live in the neighborhoods of east and south of Reno which
boarder the open range. I have lived off Geiger Grade for 23 years and have been volunteering for the
Wild Horse Connection for 10 years, helping to keep the public safe by doing diversionary feeding and
helping move wild horses off the busy road ways. I appreciate the work that the city has done in
working with the Wild Horse group and the developers in finding ways to mitigate the issues with the

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.mypronouns.org%2F&data=05%7C02%7CPublicComment%40reno.gov%7Cfdff718b3a4d4fc32dfa08dc4ddaf142%7Cc03159c6d56c490ca79369f98a7266e6%7C1%7C0%7C638470850089800337%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=brczdPW2udJLqezB43O0pwvdkdUjq2EdT7E%2BUzNZILg%3D&reserved=0
mailto:ShyC@Reno.Gov
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.reno.gov%2F&data=05%7C02%7CPublicComment%40reno.gov%7Cfdff718b3a4d4fc32dfa08dc4ddaf142%7Cc03159c6d56c490ca79369f98a7266e6%7C1%7C0%7C638470850089810268%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=yTyHK167RonrUIqr9gEHYFu6B88wi1e%2FgdP4Ce6LbeA%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fcityofreno&data=05%7C02%7CPublicComment%40reno.gov%7Cfdff718b3a4d4fc32dfa08dc4ddaf142%7Cc03159c6d56c490ca79369f98a7266e6%7C1%7C0%7C638470850089818671%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=5ho6Ejz6Y91Bu%2BboiHRxh8QtQ5kP%2BZDWY188O11Gk%2FE%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fcityofreno&data=05%7C02%7CPublicComment%40reno.gov%7Cfdff718b3a4d4fc32dfa08dc4ddaf142%7Cc03159c6d56c490ca79369f98a7266e6%7C1%7C0%7C638470850089818671%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=5ho6Ejz6Y91Bu%2BboiHRxh8QtQ5kP%2BZDWY188O11Gk%2FE%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fcityofreno&data=05%7C02%7CPublicComment%40reno.gov%7Cfdff718b3a4d4fc32dfa08dc4ddaf142%7Cc03159c6d56c490ca79369f98a7266e6%7C1%7C0%7C638470850089825905%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=KMhn1cFwiDs9fWw12zdpwBxtgS3ZAKGnj%2BnU%2FK5AxwU%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fcityofreno&data=05%7C02%7CPublicComment%40reno.gov%7Cfdff718b3a4d4fc32dfa08dc4ddaf142%7Cc03159c6d56c490ca79369f98a7266e6%7C1%7C0%7C638470850089825905%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=KMhn1cFwiDs9fWw12zdpwBxtgS3ZAKGnj%2BnU%2FK5AxwU%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.instagram.com%2Fcityofreno%2F&data=05%7C02%7CPublicComment%40reno.gov%7Cfdff718b3a4d4fc32dfa08dc4ddaf142%7Cc03159c6d56c490ca79369f98a7266e6%7C1%7C0%7C638470850089832527%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=I%2FAZM2XQFNOm8vxyIAQjj%2FuCuRG%2BxQh%2FZ7CkF07ZmUM%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.instagram.com%2Fcityofreno%2F&data=05%7C02%7CPublicComment%40reno.gov%7Cfdff718b3a4d4fc32dfa08dc4ddaf142%7Cc03159c6d56c490ca79369f98a7266e6%7C1%7C0%7C638470850089832527%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=I%2FAZM2XQFNOm8vxyIAQjj%2FuCuRG%2BxQh%2FZ7CkF07ZmUM%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Flinkedin.com%2Fcompany%2Fcity-of-reno&data=05%7C02%7CPublicComment%40reno.gov%7Cfdff718b3a4d4fc32dfa08dc4ddaf142%7Cc03159c6d56c490ca79369f98a7266e6%7C1%7C0%7C638470850089838653%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=AGLp1rCkJXjApPatKACx4JQuYOAJS5NA6AEkvx2Z9aQ%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Flinkedin.com%2Fcompany%2Fcity-of-reno&data=05%7C02%7CPublicComment%40reno.gov%7Cfdff718b3a4d4fc32dfa08dc4ddaf142%7Cc03159c6d56c490ca79369f98a7266e6%7C1%7C0%7C638470850089838653%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=AGLp1rCkJXjApPatKACx4JQuYOAJS5NA6AEkvx2Z9aQ%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.tiktok.com%2F%40cityofrenonv&data=05%7C02%7CPublicComment%40reno.gov%7Cfdff718b3a4d4fc32dfa08dc4ddaf142%7Cc03159c6d56c490ca79369f98a7266e6%7C1%7C0%7C638470850089844948%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7UOzg6cNzWWedj0ph3fsamHcops3ahoUY36J4u9CZto%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.tiktok.com%2F%40cityofrenonv&data=05%7C02%7CPublicComment%40reno.gov%7Cfdff718b3a4d4fc32dfa08dc4ddaf142%7Cc03159c6d56c490ca79369f98a7266e6%7C1%7C0%7C638470850089844948%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7UOzg6cNzWWedj0ph3fsamHcops3ahoUY36J4u9CZto%3D&reserved=0
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horses and the ever growing city boundary. This proposed range fence is the only way to ensure that
the horses will be unable to get down into the streets and roadways which in turn will keep the public,
lives and property safe . The majority of residents in Reno and the surrounding areas, including many
of the new residents in the new developments along the edge of the Range, cherish and want the
horses to be kept safe and to be left wild and free on the range, the wild horses are a very important
part of our landscape. The city of Reno and the stakeholders who have been working for years to find
this fencing Soultion are now in the final stages of seeing it come to pass, this is the only way. it is
extremely urgent that you do vote to allocate funds to this worthy project as in the next few weeks as
the diversionary feeding will be stopped. At the same time the new development at Bella Vista 2 will
soon begin fencing off the last remaining water source for the wild horses and indeed the traditional
grazing area that is located behind veterans parkway, near the old gun club is located. Without the
fencing project that Councilwoman Duerr has proposed, along with the water source that is -
thankfully- being put in north of Alexander Lake Road, those two events have the potential to turn into
an even larger issue as if there is no range fence to keep the horses behind the fence line and on the
range, they will continue to look for water and forage where it is, in the yards, and on the roadway
edges IN town, in the roads. The Range fence is a worthy and much needed project that will benefit
the community fare more than the cost -- but the cost of no fence is unimaginable. please vote yea to
approve the Virginia Range Fencing Project Respectfully, Kelly Hyatt, Reno Nevada 775 530 7741
wildmustangkelly@gmail.com

Email Address: wildmustangkelly@gmail.com

Phone Number: 775-530-7741

Address: 355 taurus circle reno

Name of Commentor: kelly hyatt

 

This comment was submitted on behalf of: Wild Horses of the Virginia Range and Wild Horse
Connection 501c3 (self if blank)

Submitted: 3/26/2024 8:20:03 PM

mailto:wildmustangkelly@gmail.com
mailto:wildmustangkelly@gmail.com
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Fw: PLEASE ADOPT THESE AGENDA ITEMS

Barbara Aufiero <AufieroB@reno.gov>
Tue 3/26/2024 2:17 PM
To:​Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>​
Cc:​City Clerk <CityClerk@reno.gov>;​Reno Direct <RenoDirect@reno.gov>​

Forwarded to Public Comment email to be logged.

From: Vincenzo Pellegrino <cenzipellegrino@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, March 26, 2024 2:11 PM
To: City Clerk <CityClerk@reno.gov>; Reno Direct <RenoDirect@reno.gov>
Subject: PLEASE ADOPT THESE AGENDA ITEMS
 
To whom it may concern,

Hello. I am writing today with an urgent message for the city council to adopt two important items in
the upcoming agenda; things that myself and an overwhelming majority of the community would like
to see!

1) We would like to see some action done about a warming center for the struggling homeless
population of Reno. I have seen no meaningful movement from the city council to address this issue,
as homeless people freeze to death on the streets. A well-funded warming center would only affect
the community positively, maybe even help curb the influx of homeless deaths.

2) A stand against the genocide in Palestine! This has been long overdue, and much to the dismay of
millions of people around the world begging their governments to do their civic duties and represent
and serve their communities, it seems hugely unimportant to all of you. The funding and investing into
companies with direct ties to the Israeli occupation with our tax money is willfully ignorant of all of
you, especially due the to unpopularity of this “war” in the first place. We, and I say we because I speak
for everyone in my community, would rather see that money invested back into the community, which
ties up these two agenda items together. Affordable housing, healthcare, education, and homeless
support services and programs are just a few examples of what you should be investing that towards.
This will only make a huge difference in seeing our reno community grow and flourish as more and
more hardships in this world rear into
view.

I thank you for your time reading this, and I thank you for your efforts into representing what the reno
community actually wants.

Vincenzo Pellegrino
local musician and teacher

Vpellegrino
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4027::Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System (917144015182)

Donoma Unity <DonomaUnity@reno.gov>
Mon 3/25/2024 11:36 AM
To:​Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>​

1 attachments (769 KB)
VoiceMessage.wav;

Voice Message delivered by Donoma OneVoice

From: 917144015182
Click to Call 917144015182

Hi, my name is Andrea Phillips and I'm a broken in climan quest Road my horse undressed
arrange and now I'm in South Reno. I live on South Meadows and I've been involved with the
Wildhorse connection and I wasn't aware of the problem. And so I've gone out on calls where
there's you know, 8 horse is going both ways on toll road or Geiger. And you know, you're trying
to hurt these Pookie horses around people that are popping their horns, and I'm just surprised
it's nobody's acted on it. You know, you are driving late at night on one of these roads and you
have a dark horse run of you. Horse is going to die. The people will be severely injured if not
dead and perhaps it's a family. I mean, I would think that would be enough in Euless according
to all the we've already had a car versus Force do to get this thing up make it safer for all of us
to live here and loved Wild Horses. There are precious precious part of our community and we
need to protect them because all the developments at 5 certainly seeing here in the last 50
years. So I really appreciate you taking this into consideration of all of it safe and I've been a
trauma nurse and I Car accident you so you would avoid those at all cost. Alright. Thank you
very much. Goodbye.
(Transcription with medium confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged and confidential
information intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you have received
this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by telephone or e-mail, and then
please destroy all content contained within this communication from your files. Thank you.
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VoiceMessage.wav;

Voice Message delivered by Donoma OneVoice

From: 915305599069
Click to Call 915305599069

Hi, my name is Aubrey Adams and I live in Sparks Nevada. I've been calling about a warming
Center along with many many many others for many years since I moved here for sure and 2020
is when I started calling you guys and I haven't seen anything change whatsoever. It's actually
just gotten worse, but I'm just heard of more people every year who died in the cold sinus eat.
So just make up a new ways to count people instead of actually fixing any problems and we can
see that and it's really obvious and it's really disgusting. So we are urging you to open a
warming Center which is been asked for many many many times with no meaningful
movement. It's necessary. It's I know Winter's almost over guess what which is going to come
again. Also, it's still really cold outside. Also, we also need shelters for people who are then
going to start overheating and the summer so, you know what we need. I don't need to go on
the second part of my messages that I am demanding city council passed a resolution to NCC
Palestine and do your civic duty to serve the community who actually has been protesting and a
lot of people have been engaging and very Public Works to show that Reno does not support
continued. Side and Paula fine and it is your Duty 2. Do anything you can to promote an
immediate and permanent C Spire? Please show your support. Good evening. Thank you.
(Transcription with high confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged and confidential
information intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you have received
this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by telephone or e-mail, and then
please destroy all content contained within this communication from your files. Thank you.

tel:+1 915305599069
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